Minutes from the February 5, 2000, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:  

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Brad O’Hara, Bea Baldwin, Donna Methvien, Cleve Bankston, Will Wayne, Dave Petit, Ademir Karsik and Jessica Ridgel.  Also in attendance were Clarissa Schiro, Archie Carriere, and Rosalyn Chauvin. 

· The December meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made by Cleve Bankston and seconded by Will Wayne to approve the minutes.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Web Cams – The possible use of web cams to protect student Open and Dorm Labs was discussed.  A concern was expressed about the liability involved in using these cameras. Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will meet with Campus Security to get a better idea of the liability involved in this and will come back to the committee with this at a future meeting. 

· Moving of 24-hour lab – After some discussion a motion was made by Cleve Bankston to move the 24-hour lab in McClimans to the New Classroom and Laboratory Building.  Dr. Bea Baldwin seconded this motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion. 


· Wireless computers – Dr. Asoodeh renewed a discussion of the possibility of providing some wireless location or locations on campus for students with laptop computers equipped to access the network using wireless technology.  This will be looked into further.  Institutional Research and Asessment will conduct the Spring Survey of Students soon.  It was recommended by Dr. Baldwin that Dr. Asoodeh meet with Dr. Michelle Hall to add some additional questions regarding student technology to the survey.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh is to schedule a meeting with Dr. Michelle Hall. 

· Strategic Planning Committee update - Dr. Brad O’Hara reported that he has contacted Ms. Dale Hair to facilitate the SPC’s work.  Action Item:  Dr. O’Hara will contact the committee when their first meeting is scheduled.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh and Dr. O’Hara will meet to discuss printing and the usage statistics. 

· ISP  – Cleve Bankston requested that consideration be given to studying the possibility of the University, with support of Student Tech Fee, setting up an ISP with wireless and dial up access.  It was suggested that possibly a consultant could be brought in for this.  The Strategic Planning Committee due to the long-term aspects will consider this concept. 

· Leasing Computers – Cleve began some discussion concerning the possibility of renewing our interest in leasing computers. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will contact Mr. Ed Gautier in Purchasing to request that he attend the next meeting to provide an update of where this stands with State Purchasing. 

· “In Your Face” Day – SGA will be holding an “In Your Face” Day on February 14th.  Action Item:  Rosalyn Chauvin will send to Cleve Bankston some Student Technology Information that was recently created. 
· $2,000 Proposal – The Mathematics department requested funding for a proposal to purchase hand held computers for use in several math classes.  Dave Petit requested additional time to review this request and asked that it be brought for a vote at the next meeting.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will notify Dr. Pedersen. 

· A motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Brad O’Hara and seconded by Cleve Bankston.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 a.m. 

· Next meeting - Rosalyn will notify everyone of the date and time of the next meeting. 
  
